PRACTICE LETTERHEAD




Dear XXX

We are writing in response to your request for the practice to either prescribe or monitor medications for gender dysphoria. 

Gender identity clinics are currently commissioned by NHS England and there are currently eight clinics available in England. The nearest clinic to Kent and Medway is the Tavistock and Portman NHS Foundation Trust: Gender Dysphoria Clinic for Adults.

How to find an NHS gender dysphoria clinic - NHS (www.nhs.uk)

Gender identity clinics are multi-disciplinary NHS clinics consisting of doctors, nurses and psychologists, and cover issues such a fertility preservation, psychological support, medication, and surgery.

Unfortunately, these clinics cannot keep pace with the growing demand for these services and the average waiting times are currently more than three years. As GPs, we feel this is an unacceptable level of service, and we continue to campaign for more equitable care for the transgender community. This would involve not only more timely access to specialist care, but also locally commissioned services to maintain prescribing and monitoring.

As a result of these long NHS waiting times, people are seeking private treatment, mainly through on-line providers. Many private transgender clinics will initiate medication but then request that further prescriptions and monitoring are accessed from the GP. 

As a practice, we have carefully considered these requests and unfortunately, we cannot support the prescribing and monitoring of transgender medications from private clinics. There are several reasons for this:

1. It is challenging for us to be assured of the quality and governance aspects of private clinics.
2. These are specialist medications which require the Integrated Care Board to put in place a dedicated service.
3. The NHS does not enter into shared prescribing arrangements with private providers who should maintain prescribing responsibility for medications they recommend.

We are aware that this is not the outcome you would like to achieve, and we are sorry that you are struggling to access the care you need. 

If you would like to contact your MP to highlight the issues raised in this letter, here is some information which will help you do this: South East - MPs and Lords - UK Parliament. You can also contact Kent and Medway Integrated Care Board here if you wish to complain about the lack of appropriate local services for your care 

In the meantime, please do not hesitate to contact your usual GP for any other physical or psychological issue. 

Kind regards
